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To: Mike Martindale, Superintendent

From: Molley Perry, Chief Administrative Officer _ {‘ N
Date: August 13, 2021 o
Subject: Charter for 2021 Employee Healthcare Committee
Agenda Item: I-1

BACKGROUND

In the 87th session of the Texas Legislature, the passage of SB 1444 resulted in an expansion of
healthcare options for public school districts across the state. Under this new law, districts who are
current Teacher Retirement System (TRS) ActiveCare participants will be allowed to opt out of
participation in the program during future plan years. Districts seeking to opt out for the 2022-23 plan
year must notify TRS by December 31, 2021.

CSISD Board Policy BDB(Local) allows the Board of Trustees to charter ad hoc advisory committees to
study and make recommendations regarding the needs of the district. The purpose of the Employee
Healthcare Committee is to evaluate new options resulting from SB 1444 and develop a
recommendation to either remain in the TRS ActiveCare system or seek alternative options to best
support the needs of CSISD employees in 2022-23 and beyond.

RECOMMENDATION:

It is recommended that the College Station ISD Board of Trustees adopt the proposed charter and
committee membership for the 2021 Employee Healthcare Committee.
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